
Friars, Robert Browning, Snowsfields and Tower Bridge Primary Schools

  We learn and succeed together

 

@FriarsSE1 @PrimaryRobert @SNSPrimary @TBPrimary
Find us at: www.bridgesfederation.org.uk      

Dear Parents,

Our reading cafes got underway this week and 
it was brilliant to see so many of you in our 
schools. We look forward to more of the same 
reading fun next week.
Our Year 6’s celebrated the end of SATs week 
together last Friday,  all four classes met in the 
park for games and a picnic. It was the first 
time some of the children had met each other 
and they thoroughly enjoyed it. 
Next week is the last week of the half term so 
we are looking forward to seeing your 
children’s fabulous homework projects coming 
into school. 

Have a lovely weekend.

Term Dates 2021 - 2022
Summer term

Wednesday 20th April 2022 – Friday 27th May 2022
Half Term: 30th May 2022 – 3rd June 2022

Monday 6th June – Wednesday 20th July 2022

      Newsletter 20th May 2022

Robert Browning,Snowsfields and 
Tower Bridge 

SCHOLARPACK APP                              
Do you have access to the scholarpack App?  If 

not, please contact your school office for an 
access code. From 1st April 2022 we will only be 
using the App to communicate with parents, we 
will no longer be sending texts. If you need help 
to download and access the app, please come 
and speak to a member of the office team who 

will be happy to assist.

Reading Cafes -Dates for your diary
We are very happy that reading cafes will be 
taking place in our schools. This will give you 
the opportunity to read to your child or a 
group of children in school. These will take 
place from 8:45-9:15 am on the dates listed 
below. EYFS reading cafes will be on the day 
of stay and play.

Robert Browning- Reading Cafes
Y1 Thursday 19th May

Y2 Friday 20th May
Y3 Tuesday 24th May

Y4 Wednesday 25th May
Y5 Thursday 26th May

Y6 Friday 27th May 

Snowsfields - Reading Cafes
Y1 Thursday 19th May
Y2 Monday 16th May

Y3 Thursday 26th May
Y4 Tuesday 24th May

Y5 Wednesday 25th May
Y6 Friday 27th May 

Rainbow Wednesday 18th May at 3pm.

Friars - Reading Cafes
Y1 Thursday 19th May
Y2 Monday 16th May

Y3 Thursday 26th May
Y4 Tuesday 24th May

Y5 Wednesday 25th May
Y6 Friday 27th May 

Tower Bridge - Reading Cafes
Monday 16th May - Year 2
Thursday 19th May - Year 1
Tuesday 24th May - Year 4

Wednesday 25th May - Year 5
Thursday 26th May - Year 3

Friday 27th May - Year 6

https://twitter.com/FriarsSE1
https://twitter.com/PrimaryRobert
https://twitter.com/SNSPrimary
https://twitter.com/tbprimary
https://thebridgesfederation.org.uk/


!st Place Children’s Centre
Follow @1stPlaceCentre on twitter for 

information about  courses to support parents 
and families.

The timetable of courses can be found here.

https://www.1stplace.uk.com/news/best-start-t
o-school

Term Dates - Planning Ahead
2022 - 2023
Autumn term

Monday 5 September 2022 - Friday 21 October 2022
Half Term Monday 24 October 2022 - Friday 28 October 2022

Monday 31 October 2022 - Friday 16 December 2022
Spring term

Wednesday 4 January 2023 - Friday 10 February 2023
Half Term Monday 13 February 2023 - Friday 17 February 2023

Monday 20 February 2023 – Friday 31 March 2023 
Summer term

Tuesday 18 April 2023 - Friday 26 May 2023 
Half Term Monday 29 May 2023 - Friday 2 June 2023

Monday 5 June 2023 - Friday 21 July 2023

Pioneer Dance Half Term Workshop
 Pioneer Dance will be delivering a fun and 

active One Day Dance Workshop.
Dance Styles include: Street Dance, 

Afrobeats & More. 
Wednesday 1st June
Time: 10am - 4pm 

Location: Rotherhithe
Primary School, Rotherhithe New Rd, London 

SE16 2PL

 

You will have seen from our newsletter that 
there are some events we do at all our 
schools across the federation and some that 
happen in individual schools. Every year 
each school gets to choose which charity 
events they wish to support.

Events happening across the Federation this 
term to look out for:
Reading Cafe - see page 1
Sports Day and Race for Life
Summer Fair

Late collection of children from school
We understand that parents are occasionally late to 

collect their children. However some children are 
regularly collected after 3:30pm. Please be aware that 
we may charge a late collection fee of £25.00 if your 
child is collected after 3:30pm. Playshelter’s new late 

collection charge is £25.00 per child.

Resources - Year 6 Parents
Moving On Up!

Childnet have produced a range of resources 
and videos for parents to share with their 
children to support with the transition to 
secondary school with a focus on mobile 

phones and social media.
● Marvin wants a phone.
● Joel’s dilemma about friend requests
● Isla sees online bullying

Please find resources and more 
information here:

https://www.childnet.com/resources/moving-on-
up/

Friends of Alfred Salter
Funding Bid Success!

The friends of Alfred Salter have been successful 
in winning £6,000 from Southwark Council’s 

Cleaner Greener Safer Programme.  This means 
that the project to improve the park can go ahead.

                     

Thank you to everyone for 
their continued support.  If 
anyone is interested in 
getting involved in the 
project please get in 
touch.  

https://www.1stplace.uk.com/news/best-start-to-school
https://www.1stplace.uk.com/news/best-start-to-school
https://www.childnet.com/resources/moving-on-up/
https://www.childnet.com/resources/moving-on-up/


Tower 
Bridge
Primary
School 

Thank you to all the parents who attended Reading Cafe this week. 
So great to have you all in working with your children again!

Reading Cafe - Dates for your diary

Tuesday 24th May - Year 4
Wednesday 25th May - Year 5
Thursday 26th May - Year 3
Friday 27th May - Year 6

Thank you PC Arthur Hazel 
for visiting us this week. We 
thoroughly enjoy your visits to 
school!

We won the 
Reading Raffle 

at Tower 
Bridge this 

week!

Our Reading Raffle winners 
read together each week in 
Reading Buddies, so it was 
lovely to see them both win the 
raffle this week!

The London Fire Brigade 
spoke to Orange Class 
and Blue Class this week 
about fire safety. 
Remember to ask LFB if 
you need smoke 
detectors. Email for free 
Fire Safety visit to your 
home: 
smokealarms@london-fire.gov.uk 

Green Class visited Temple Hall on 
Thursday as part of their project 
with Guy Fox. Thank you to all the 
staff and volunteers who made it 
such a special day! 

mailto:smokealarms@london-fire.gov.uk


Robert Browning

Robert Browning- Reading Cafes

Y3 Tuesday 24th May
Y4 Wednesday 25th May
Y5 Thursday 26th May
Y6 Friday 27th May 

We look forward to our parents joining 
us on these dates!

Green class loved the mosaics 
workshop in London Bridge this week! 
They enjoyed creating mosaics to be 
displayed on a wall at the station and 

sharing stories which will be kept in the 
Southwark archives! 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS ARE BACK!
We have enjoyed seeing the 

children taking part in a range of 
different clubs again! Here are 

some of the children working hard 
at Art Club this week!

Reading Cafes
It has been lovely to welcome the 

parents from Year 1 and Year 2 into 
School this week for our Reading 

Cafes! A huge thank you to London 
Children’s Book Project for 

supplying the books!



Snowsfields Primary School

Reading Cafes were held this week for 
Caterpillar, Butterfly, Rainbow, Red and 
Orange classes. The children loved their 

parents being in school with them.

Green Class had a lovely mosaic 
workshop experience at London 

Bridge Station this week, 
contributing to a huge mosaic wall 
that will be installed over the next 

2 years.

Red class had a fantastic time 
at the Unicorn Theatre 

watching the performance of 
Getting Dressed.



Friars Primary School 

Year Six had lots of fun at 
Burgess Park celebrating 

the end of SATs. 

This week we had our first of three yoga session. 
Yoga is good for our physical development and our 

well-being. We really enjoyed the sessions. 

Year Four started ukulele
lessons this week 

C chord - we use our ring 
finger to play this chord



Certificate Winners at 
Tower Bridge

Certificate Winners at Robert Browning

R - Respect For 
All



Our Super Stars of the week at Friars and children showing our values. 

  

Snowsfields 
Reading 

Raffle 
winners! 

Snowsfields 
Certificate 
Winners:               

E - Empowering 
everyone!



Attendance and Punctuality
Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 09/05/2022   :  91.93%

1st Place Attendance: Y2,Y3,Y4,Y5,Y6          1st Place Punctuality: Y6

  

 

Classes Absences Lates Points

Year 1 20 6 175

Year 2 0 11 375

Year 3 0 12 100

Year 4  0 6 700

Year 5 0 5 450

Year 6 0 0 750

Attendance and Punctuality
Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 09/05/2022   :  95.28%

1st Place Attendance:                 1st Place Punctuality: 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classes Absences Lates Total Attendance

Year 1—Red Class 10 10 93.75%

Year 2—Orange Class 34 4 86.92%

Year 3—Yellow Class 9 8 96.54%

Year 4  - Green Class 12 1 94.55%

Year 5—Blue Class 3 2 98.85%

Year 6—Purple Class 0 0 100.00%



Attendance and Punctuality
Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 09/05/2022   :  91.84%

1st Place Attendance:              1st Place Punctuality: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Attendance and Punctuality
Overall whole school attendance for week beginning: 09/05/2022   : 95.79 %

1st Place Attendance:  Y6         1st Place Punctuality: Y6

 

 

 

 

 

Classes Absences Lates Points

Year 1—Red Class 33 29 50

Year 2—Orange Class 13 17 150

Year 3—Yellow Class 1/2 13 275

Year 4  - Green Class 1 1/2 10 400

Year 5—Blue Class 9 17 125

Year 6—Purple Class 0 2 450

Classes Absences Lates Points

Year 1—Red Class 23 11 75

Year 2—Orange Class 13 10 250

Year 3—Yellow Class 7 15 100

Year 4  - Green Class 13 7 200

Year 5—Blue Class 14 7 175

Year 6—Purple Class 1 0 300



It’s back! Bankside Open Spaces Festival - our celebration of open spaces and the 
community who loves them - returns to our streets and green spaces in June. Make the 
most of the Queen’s Jubilee Bank Holiday with a free community street party right on your 
doorstep!

On Friday 3 June, we’ll be welcoming performers young and old, community groups, 
artists, sports coaches, musicians, singers, dancers, and pampered pooches of all sizes to 
Bankside Open Spaces Festival and we’d love you to join us too!

https://www.bost.org.uk/news/2021/9/28/bankside-open-spaces-festival-the-gallery

















